


STS. SIMON & JUDE	 WEST JEFFERSON, OHIO

MASSES FOR THE WEEK
Saturday, December 31
	 4:00 p.m.	 	Amanda Chivington & Bob Kohnen 
			     by Mary Kohnen and Family 
Sunday, January 1
	 8:00 a.m.	 	Jean Graham by The Smith Family
	 10:30 a.m.		  Parish Family 
Tuesday, January 3
	 6:00 p.m.	 	M/M Robert Staley by Vince Staley
Wednesday, January 4
	 8:00 a.m.		  Dick & Winnie Young by Gary & Barb Heiman
Thursday, January 5
	 8:00 a.m.	 	John Bayer by Bill & Connie Penquite 
Friday, January 6
	 8:00 a.m.	 	Janet Gadient by Michael & Maria Korson 
Saturday, January 7 
	  4:00 p.m.	 	Clifford Saul by Charlene Saul 
Sunday, January 8
	 8:00 a.m.		  Father Metzger & Deacon Joe by Altar Servers
	 10:30 a.m.		  Parish Family

 + = Deceased

2017 LITURGICAL CALENDAR
AND MASS READINGS

Sunday, January 1 –	 * Pope Francis
SOLEMNITY OF MARY, THE HOLY MOTHER OF GOD
The Octave Day of the Nativity of the Lord
Nm 6:22-27/Gal 4:4-7/Lk 2:16-21
Monday, January 2 – 	 *Bishop Frederick Campbell
Saint Basil the Great and Gregory Nazianzen, 
Bishops and Doctors of the Church 
1 Jn 2:22-28/Jn 1:19-28
Tuesday, January 3 –	 *Bishop Emeritus James Griffin
The Most Holy Name of Jesus
1 Jn 2:29–3:6/Jn 1:29-34
Wednesday, January 4 –	 *Fr. Steve Bell
Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious
1 Jn 3:7-10/Jn 1:35-42
Thursday, January 5 –	 *Fr. James Smith, Dec. 
Saint John Neumann, Bishop
1 Jn 3:11-21/Jn 1:43-51
Friday, January 6 	 *Fr. James Coleman
Saint Andre Bessette, Religious
1 Jn 5:5-13/Mk 1:7-11 or Lk 3:23-28 or 3:23, 31-34, 36, 38
Saturday, January 7 –	 *Fr. Stephen Akange
Saint Raymond of Penyafort, Priest
1 Jn 5:14-21/Jn 2:1-11

*Pray for our Priests and Seminarians.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS
January 8 4:00 p.m. 8:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m.

EMOHC* M. Eberhart L. Fenik B. Creeger
  B. Schneider E. French B. Taylor
      T. Hudley
      P. Burk
Lectors D. Headley D. Eakins P. Haney
  C. Saul D. Padrutt P. Haney
Servers C. Harey V. Fenik I. Brooks
  S. Rice J. Fenik Z. Haney
  J. Dunham L. Shay M. Vala
  T. Gallagher T. Gallagher T. Gallagher
Ushers B. Schneider J. Fischer M. Vala
  J. Giehl C. Fischer M. Taylor
  M. Dean H. Kuhlwein T. Sommer
  R. Dean R. Fitch C. Glick
*Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion

WEEKLY STEWARDSHIP
December 25, 2016

Regular Collection
In Envelopes:	  $7,788
Electronic Funds Transfer:	  $   655
Loose Money: 	 $   853
Total: 	 $9,296
Less Diocesan 6% Assessment: 	 $   558
Net Parish Collection: 	 $8,738

Contributions can be made online at stsimonjude.org.
Christmas	 $5,684
Catholic Charities	 $2,395

$ ? HOW IS STS. SIMON & JUDE DOING ? $
Budgeted Offertory for Fiscal Year (7/1/16-6/30/17)

	 Budgeted	 Actual	 Surplus (Deficit)	 %	
This Week:	  $    6,765	  $    9,296	 $	 2,531	 37.4	%
FYTD:	 $351,780	 $172,959	 ($	 178,821)	 (50.8	%)

RECAP OF FISCAL YEAR (7/1/15-6/30/16)
	 $345,800	 $344,781	 ($	 1,019)	 (0.3	%)

ATTENDANCE
	 5:00 p.m.	 10:00 p.m.	 10:30 a.m.	 TOTAL
Christmas	 430	 197	 124	 751

(Church Seating Capacity: 541)

“Emmanuel – Be His Hope 
To Others – God With Us”

The 2015 BAA rebate of $18,125.42, 
as well as this year’s BAA rebate, will 
be used for the purchase/installation 
of an outdoor sign for our parish. We 

have reached this year’s goal of pledges with 43% participation (see 
the figures below under the heading: “Current Status of BAA…”). We 
have reached this year’s goal without pledges or responses from 217 
Households/Families, i.e., 57% of the parish! If we want to make the 
outdoor sign a reality this year, we need at least $20,000.00 more in 
pledges. If you are one of the 217 Households/Families who have not 
pledged or responded, we need your pledge/response NOW! Please 
prayerfully consider making a gift to the 2016 BAA starting at the level of 
$100.00, that could be broken into payments (see the pledge envelope 
for other gift levels and payment options). Hopefully, you will make a gift.

Current status of BAA pledges as of December 25, 2016
	 Pledges	  Amount	  Goal	 % of Goal
	 161 households of 378	 $49,461.00	 $35,688.70	 139% 

 (43% Participation)
	 2016 Potential Refund	 2016 Refund Received
	 $13,507.30	 $8,180.62

EVENTS THIS WEEK
Saturday, December 31 Huffman-Watts Nuptials, 6:00 p.m.
Sunday, January 1 Initial Offering and  

Solemnity of Mary Collections 
NO PSR, NO Confirmation Class, 
NO Youth Group 

Monday, January 2 Parish Office Closed
Tuesday, January 3 RCIA, 7:00 p.m., Choir, 7:00 p.m.
Wednesday, January 4 PSR, Grades 4-7, 6:45-8:00 p.m.
Friday, January 6 Parish Office Closed

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
this week to the following parishioners:

Cian Kreeger	 Larry Reichard	 Marge Berchtold
Allison Haskins	 Ed Hassfurther	 James McCormick
Seth Kestner	 Stacey Klinker	 Karen Hirsch
Luke Polczinski	 Samantha Hesson	 Mollie Hiss
Aaron Williams	 Stephanie Brinsley	 Kaiden Howard
Helen Korson	 Donna Rains	 Lahni Stachler



SOLEMNITY OF MARY, THE HOLY MOTHER OF  GOD	 JANUARY 1, 2017

TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   October 2, 2016  

  IN OUR PARISH  
PLEASE INSERT ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK: 
Orthodontics for Children & Adults James A. Tetz, D.M.D., M.S. 
 
FREE SUBSCRIPTION FORMED.org:  
 Go to Formed.org. 
 Enter our parish code NZ2PDB on the home page. 
 Create a personal account with your email and password. 
Start enjoying the best Catholic content all in one place! 
 
OCTOBER IS RESPECT LIFE MONTH this Sunday, October 2, is Respect 
Life Sunday.  “Moved by Mercy” is the theme of this year’s Respect 
Life Program.  Celebrate the gift of life in all its stages. For more infor-
mation, contact the Diocesan Office for Social Concerns 614-241-
2540.  For online resources visit www.usccb.org/respectlife.  
 
“The greatest destroyer of peace today is abortion, because it is a war 

against the child, a direct killing of the innocent child,   mur-
der by the mother herself.  And if we accept that a mother 
can kill even her own child, how can we tell other people 
not to kill one another?  Any country that accepts abortion 
is not teaching its people to love, but to use any violence to 
get what they want.  This is why the greatest destroyer of 

love and peace is abortion.”                                 
                                                                        —Mother Teresa 
                                                       (at 1994 National Prayer Breakfast) 
        
 
THE WOMEN’S GROUP will meet this Sunday, October 2, at 9:00 a.m., 
in the Library.  There are several upcoming events the group is in-
volved with and could use your help.  All women of the Parish are 
invited! 
 
OCTOBER IS THE MONTH OF THE ROSARY: The Rosary Makers Group 
and The Youth Group are pairing up this Sunday, October 2, from 6:30
-8:00 p.m. to learn how to make rosaries.  Please consider coming; all 
ages are welcome! 
 
OLIVEWOOD CARVINGS FROM THE HOLY LAND: Due to the bad situa-
tion and the interruption of the tourist trade, over 500 families of the 
Holy Land are in danger of having to leave their homes in search of 
work.  The group’s mission is to bring and sell the Olive Wood Carv-
ings to Catholic Churches in the United States.  For sale after all Mass-
es, hand-carved Olive Wood, from the Holy Land of Bethlehem, in-
cluding Nativity scenes, crucifixes, rosaries, Christmas ornaments, 
other figures.  They make beautiful Christmas gifts.    Income of the 
sales will go to the support of the Christian Wood     Carvers of Bethle-
hem.  They will be available for sale the weekend of October 15 and 16  
after all Masses. N.B.: date has been moved back a week.  There is an 
article on this project in Columbia  Magazine (April 2016). The link to 
this article is:  
http://www.kofc.org/en/columbia/detail/hope-carved-
olivewood.html  
 
YOUTH PROGRAM VOLUNTEERS: If you are interested in     
volunteering for any of our youth programs your help would 
be greatly appreciated. Please contact Katie Jones for more 
information.  
 
THE GOOD SAMARITAN FOOD PANTRY: Collection items for 
October are cans of tuna or other meats as the pantry is in immediate 
need of these items. We collect these items as a sign of our support 
for needy families in our area.  Each   parish family is asked to donate 
one item for the month.   
 

CORN HOLE TOURNAMENT TO BENEFIT SETH HUFFMAN: 
Hosted by Knights of Columbus for Seth’s  work with Saint Paul’s    
Outreach on Saturday, October 15th at the parish.  Registration  be-
gins at 10:00 a.m. and the tournament will be from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 
p.m. in a double elimination format.  Cost is $25.00 per player.  Food 
and drinks will be available.  If interested or have questions, please 
contact Skeeter Nelson at 614-879-7503 or Mark Mandel at 614-308-
2294.  
 

SAVE THE DATE: October 28 is the Feast of Sts. Si-
mon and Jude.  Each year, we celebrate the feast 
day and anniversary of the dedication of the new 
Church.  This year, our celebration will be on Sun-
day,   October 30, featuring a Roast Pork Dinner.  A 
Dessert Auction will be part of the festivities, also.  
Watch upcoming bulletins for more information and 

plan to celebrate with your parish family.  
 
HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH: Registration is open for the annual      Diocesan 
Catholic Youth Conference which is held on November 12 & 13 at St 
Paul the Apostle, Westerville. For more information go to    cdeduca-
tion.org/DCYC 
 
THE WOMEN’S GROUP ANNUAL FALL BAZAAR is just 6 weeks away, 
Saturday, November 12, 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. and    Sunday, Novem-
ber 13 after the Masses.  There is still plenty of time to plan your fami-
ly’s donations.  Will you design a theme basket for the raffle?  Use your 
sewing or crafting skills to create something   beautiful or practical to 
sell?  Bake something special from a favorite recipe?  The possibilities 
are endless!  Call Charlotte Manger at 614-879-7230 if you can’t think 
of anything and she’ll help you come up with the perfect donation. 
     AROUND US  
 
BREAKFAST WITH THE BISHOP:  —Catholic Social Services.  Save the 
date for Tuesday, October 4, 2016, 7:30 a.m.  Renaissance Columbus 
Downtown Hotel, 50 N. 3rd St., Columbus.  Guest speaker is Robert 
Lupton, author of Toxic Charity.  For registration and sponsorship 
information call 614-221-5891 or visit www.colscss.org.  
 
ENLIVENED BY LAUDATO SI’: We Care for our Common Home.  Our 
practical response to care for God’s creation.          Saturday, October 
8, 2016, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Martin              de Porres Center, 
2330 Airport Drive, Columbus.  Calling for    parish and school leaders, 
adults and youth to this informative day designed to provide practical 
ways to respond to Pope Francis’ recent           encyclical.  Pope Francis 
is calling for dialogue and an ecological conversion to help shape the 
future.  Sponsored by the Creation Care Team—Catholic Diocese of 
Columbus.  Free event includes lunch.  Registration deadline is Sep-
tember 30.  To register visit               http://socialconcerns.colsdioc.org 
or contact the Diocesan Office for Social Concerns at 614-241-2540 or  
socmailox@columbuscatholic.org.  
 
FAMILY ROSARY DAY will be celebrated this year at 3:00 p.m., Sun-
day, October 9, at St. Joseph Cathedral, 212 E. Broad Street, Colum-
bus, OH 43215.  This liturgy, which is presided over by Bishop Freder-
ick F. Campbell, is a wonderful opportunity to enjoy community, wor-
ship God, and ask our Blessed Mother’s intercession for the needs of 
God’s people.  All are welcome!  
 
THE CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF COLUMBUS ANNUAL MARIAN DINNER: In 
order to better foster dedication to consecrated religious life among 
women of the Diocese. Bishop Campbell will once again be the host. 
Dinner begins at 6:00 p.m., Wednesday, October 26, 2016 at St. An-
drew Church’s Bryce Eck Activity Center, 3880 Reed Road, Columbus.  
To have you and your guests’ names added to the list contact the 
Chancery Office at 614-224-2251 or jgreer@columbuscatholic.org. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

VOCATIONS: NURTURED IN FAMILIES OF FAITH: The 
2017 Special Edition Catholic Appointment Calendars are available in 
the Gathering Space. They are a gift from Father Metzger and the 
Parish Staff. Please remove the special insert that appears with the 
month of January, and fill out the part marked “CENSUS” (both front 
and back sides), and return it through the collection basket. 
 
THE WOMEN’S GUILD will meet next Sunday, January 8, at 
9:00 a.m. in the Parish Library. All women of the Parish are invited to 
attend!
 
CATHOLIC ESTATE PLANNING SESSIONS: January 10 
and 17, 7:00-8:30 p.m., the Knights of Columbus and Dr. Teena 
Gallagher will once again be hosting Catholic Estate Planning 
education for the entire parish. On January 10, Attorney Jonathan 
M. Bryan will discuss Wills, Trusts and Medical Durable Power 
of Attorney; Craig Heppner of the Catholic Foundation will cover 
Charitable Giving; and Mark Mandel from Knights of Columbus 
Insurance will provide product information to further aid with these 
actions. On January 17, Dr. Teena Gallagher, OFS, Pastoral 
Associate at Sts. Simon and Jude, will present on How to Plan 
Your Own Funeral Liturgy and Jason Moine will cover Catholic 
Cemeteries and Monuments. Please come and learn about these 
important life topics!
 

SAVE THE DATE: The 6th Annual Knights of 
Columbus Euchre Party will be held on January 28 
at 5:30 p.m. Please plan to attend for a fun evening 
of cards, food, prizes and friendship and support your 
local K of C Council! Preregistration and other details 
will be forthcoming!

 

“We must not be surprised when we hear of murders, 
killings, of wars, or of hatred...If a mother can kill her 
own child, what is left but for us to kill each other?”
				     – Mother Teresa 
 

 

“A WINE-TASTING EVENT FOR THE 
SERIOUS WINE CONNOISSEUR”: 
The Women’s Guild is offering a special 
evening Saturday, February 4, at 7:00 p.m. 
More details to follow in the future. 

 

POPE’S PRAYER INTENTIONS
FOR JANUARY

(Entrusted to The Apostleship of Prayer):
Evangelization: Christian Unity. That all 
Christians may be faithful to the Lord’s teaching 
by striving with prayer and fraternal charity to 
restore ecclesial communion and by collaborating 
to meet the challenges facing humanity.

 

AROUND US
THE “GERMAN EPIPHANY” CELEBRATION: The 
celebration of the Columbus Germania Verein for the Feast of the 
Epiphany will take place at Holy Spirit Church on Friday, January 6, 
2017, at 7:00 p.m. The ecumenical prayer service will feature lessons 
and carols in German for the celebration of the traditional Epiphany, 
which historically was always set on January 6. You are invited to 
attend. Refreshments served afterward in Holy Spirit Parish Hall.
 
JOIN THE CATHOLIC FOUNDATION’S YOUNG 
PROFESSIONALS GROUP as we travel to St. Vincent Family 
Centers! (http://svfc.org/) We will meet on January 18, 2017, from 
6:00 p.m.-9:30 p.m. at 1490 E. Main Street, Columbus. To RSVP, 
please visit: www.meetup.com/Catholic-Young-Professionals-
Columbus-Meetup/ or contact Craig Heppner at 614-443-8893.

Madison
HEALTH

740-845-7000 • 866-357-4677
www.madison-health.com

IN OUR PARISH 
ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK:

 

FREE SUBSCRIPTION FORMED.org: 
• Go to Formed.org.
• Enter our parish code NZ2PDB on the home page.
• Create a personal account with your email and password.

Start enjoying the best Catholic content all in one place! 
 

REQUIESCAT IN PACE! In the charity of your 
prayers, remember the soul of Monsignor Robert E. 
Metzger, a retired priest of the Diocese of Columbus 
who died December 28. Monsignor Metzger was the 
oldest of four brothers (no relation to our pastor) who were 
ordained and served in the Diocese of Columbus. 

 
LATE SUNDAY MASS ON JANUARY 1: If you or 
someone you know is seeking a late Sunday Mass on January 1, 
the Solemnity of Holy Mary, Mother of God (New Year’s Day), 
St. Joseph Cathedral, 212 E. Broad Street, Columbus, will be 
offering a late Sunday Mass at 5:15 p.m. as part of their regular 
Sunday Mass Schedule. For more information, call the Cathedral 
at 614-224-1295, or visit www.saintjosephcathedral.org.
 
WORLD DAY OF PEACE MESSAGE: “Non-Violence: A 
Style of Politics for Peace”: In his message for the 50th World Day of 
Peace, January 1, Pope Francis will urge families, faith communities, 
government leaders, and the international community to practice 
nonviolence and work to build a just peace. For information, contact 
Social Concerns at 614-241-2540. 

RECYCLED CHRISTMAS CARDS will once again be 
accepted in the Gathering Space after the holidays. Look for the 
specially marked drawer or leave them in the wooden donation bins, 
during the month of January. These will be used for future projects. 

JANUARY IS PRO-LIFE MONTH across the nation, marking 
the 1972 Supreme Court decision to legalize abortion. In our parish, 
we too reflect our Catholic commitment to this Respect Life issue.
•	 Precious Feet pins and Choose Life ink pens are available on 

the counter in the Gathering Space, to help you proclaim your 
personal stance. Your suggested donation of $1.00 each item will 
be forwarded to the Diocesan Bethesda Ministry, a counseling 
group to help those women who are suffering from the aftereffects 
of having had an abortion. 

•	 Our collections item for January will be diapers 
of any size and wipes to be shared with the Good 
Samaritan Food Pantry and the Lifepointe Family 
Center of London. We ask each parish family to 
donate one item. 

•	 A Pro-Life banner has been placed in the church yard to proclaim 
our Catholic values to the community at-large.

•	 Annual Pro-Life Mass at St. Joseph Cathedral, Bishop 
Campbell celebrant, Monday, January 23, 10:30 a.m., followed 
by the Roe Remembrance march-to-the-statehouse event, 
12:00 noon-1:00 p.m., sponsored by Greater Columbus Right 
to Life. For car-pool information, call Keith and Linda Collins at 
614-879-9186. 

2017 ENVELOPES: By now, you should have received your 
offertory envelopes for 2017 through the mail. If you have not received 
them, please contact Janet Dunham or Jan Weeks in the Parish 
Office so that we can certify your mailing address. Anyone interested 
in signing up for online giving can do so by going to www.stsimon 
jude.org.


